“Celebrate Life: World AIDS Day 2008”
A hospice in South Africa once commemorated World AIDS Day by holding a memorial to mourn those lost to HIV/AIDS.  Following the introduction of antiretroviral treatment, the hospice, once full with people dying of HIV/AIDS, marked World AIDS Day with a celebration of life because people who were once dying are now living.  In this spirit, on this World AIDS Day 2008, we celebrate life.
We celebrate the efforts to mobilize nations and communities to provide compassionate care in even the most remote villages.  We celebrate the young girl who won’t have to face the prospect of dropping out of school to care for her younger siblings because of a sick or dying parent.  We celebrate the HIV-positive mother who can now give birth to a beautiful, healthy, HIV-free baby.
The U.S. Government assistance to the control of HIV/AIDS in the Philippines has spanned over 15 years, mainly through the U.S. Agency for International Development (USAID).  We have contributed to the development of surveillance systems and enabling local government actions for prevention and control in high risk urban areas.  Health program data confirms low HIV prevalence among the most at risk populations in all sentinel sites.  We commend the Philippine National AIDS Council and the Department of Health for their leadership and advocacy in highlighting HIV/AIDS as a national priority.  We congratulate local government leaders and health authorities for their proactive efforts to work hand in hand with NGOs, faith-based organizations and the entertainment industry on disease prevention and surveillance.
We recognize the contribution of other partner agencies such as the Global Fund for AIDS, Tuberculosis and Malaria and welcome the opportunities to work together in the future.  Rather than be complacent, we should all direct our energies towards ensuring continued low prevalence in this country.  Our programs focus on true partnership: support for country-owned strategies and national programs, with shared accountability for results, achieved through the power of multi-sectoral partnerships with governments, non-governmental and faith-based organizations, the private sector and groups of people living with HIV/AIDS.   To date, the U.S. Government has provided $18.8 billion in HIV/AIDS funding world-wide.  In addition to the security and economic benefits of our commitment to development, our development assistance programs reflect the compassion of the American people and a timeless truth: to whom much is given, much is required.  May we celebrate even more lives saved in years to come.
